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Association des Propriétaires du Domaine Alpine.
Minutes of the annual general assembly– July 3, 2021

ORDRE DU JOUR

1. Adoption of the agenda
2. Approval of the minutes of the September 5, 2020 general assembly
3. Lac des Pins dam file
3.1 Characterization of the lake by a biologist in the spring
3.2 Preparation of preliminary plans
3.3 No timeline is currently established
4. Lake water quality analysis and environmental follow-up with the RSVL
5. 2020-2021 works
6. Financial statements 2020-2021
7. Projected budget 2021-2022
8. Miscellaneous
9. Election of the Board of Directors for the next two years
10. Adjournment
______________________________________
Attendees : 22 member addresses were represented (the total number of attendees, however, was higher).
With the consent of all, Claude Théberge chaired the meeting and Anastasia Unterner acted as secretary. The President welcomed everyone, noted the quorum and invited members to transmit their email address by any means available to them (website, Facebook, mail, etc.) so that going forward, members can be convened by email as was done this year for the first time.

1. Adoption of the agenda 

Claude Théberge read the agenda and added the items mentioned in miscellaneous. Nicole Fortin moved to adopt the agenda as proposed, seconded by René Trépanier. Carried unanimously. 
2. Adoption of the minutes of the September 5, 2020 general assembly
The document was sent to members by email and is available on the association's website. Teresa Di Palma moved to approve the minutes of the general meeting as written, seconded by Nicole Fortin. Carried unanimously.
3. Lac des Pins dam file
3.1
Characterization of the lake by a biologist in the spring – Claude Théberge reminded members TBC.
3.2
Preparation of preliminary plans – Claude Théberge mentioned that the preliminary idea is to have a single stationary dam which would no longer need to be raised or lowered depending on the water level and the seasons. For the moment, and particularly because of the current municipal election, there is no timeline. He will follow up.
3.3
No current timeline established – As mentioned, there is no clear timeline for the work. Fall 2021 was considered at the last AGM but the upcoming municipal elections may hinder the progress of certain files with the municipality.  
Michel Lamarche moved to congratulate the whole team that worked on this file and was seconded by the assembly.
4. Lake water quality analysis and environmental follow-up with the RSVL
At the time of the meeting, the yearly swimming water analyses had not been carried out; Anastasia Unterner offered to coordinate this. Six water samples will be taken during the month of July for a better result and results will be posted on the association's website. As for the RSVL (Réseau de surveillance volontaire des lacs), the information is collected each year in three consecutive samples, the cost of which is paid for by a municipal program. This monitoring is based on expertise from the University of Montreal and tells us how fast our lake is aging, how it is behaving and how to keep it healthy. Claude will coordinate this part in collaboration with Denis Langlois. 

5. 2020-2021 Works
Several jobs have been done and a few remain. Maintenance of the diving board and the installation of the new white diving board on the lake have been completed. There have been no social events or toilet installations at the beach due to COVID. A proposal was made to install a new playground at the basketball court as it is a large unused space. A bocce ball court was also proposed. The Board invited members to present their project. Work on the roof of the beach shelter is under way; a piece of sheet metal is required to ensure the roof is compliant. Denis Langlois will follow up on this matter. Among the major projects undertaken this year was the revision of the association's by-laws. This revision project has been difficult and has generated tensions between committee members that have caused some delay. A draft will be presented at next year's assembly. 

6. Financial statements 2020-2021

Caren Antrakidis presented the statement of receipts and disbursements as of March 31, 2021 that was sent to all. She mentioned that more members are paying their dues which is very positive and makes it easier to make projections also allowing for more budget for eventual works or miscellaneous spending. Nicole Fortin moved to adopt the statement of receipts and disbursements, seconded by Denis Langlois. Carried unanimously (see financial information with the Excel table attached to this minutes).
7. Projected Budget for 2021-2022 
Caren presented the projected budget. She suggested caution and leaving the dam fund as is until work is completed. However, since membership numbers have increased and there are more funds available, we can afford some investments, such as a projector to show movies, or other small purchases. Nicole Fortin moved to adopt the proposed budget, seconded by Cristina Costy. Carried unanimously.

8. Miscellaneous 
· General atmosphere (dogs) in the Domaine
There has been tension in the Domaine with regard to the various applicable regulations at the municipal, association or personal levels. Association members have divergent opinions, which creates conflicts. The majority of these issues relate to the problem of dogs at the beach and throughout the Domaine. The animated discussion will not be transcribed in these minutes, but the final conclusion was that the schedules set up for animals at the beach must be respected, as well as the use of common sense as to keeping dogs on leash. If there is to be any reporting, it must first be done between the members in a cordial manner, without appealing to the various local authorities. Finally, the same applies to short term rentals which can cause a nuisance. The person suffering the nuisance should report the abusive behavior in a cordial manner to the owner and only then appeal to local authorities.  

· Access to private docks via the lake and beach access

The question was asked whether or not the docks around the lake were private. They are indeed private and belong to the owner. However, if a person is swimming in the lake and needs to rest, they can stop there for a few moments, with the owner's approval, if he is there.

· Access to the beach

Mirror hangers are distributed to people representing the addresses of association members. As only 22 have been distributed, it will be necessary to continue distribution during the summer upon payment of the membership fee. This idea was favored among all the methods were proposed at the 2020 general assembly and seemed easier than hiring a guard. This idea may be considered at a later date if the mirror hangers are not successful.

· Website – Maintenance and updates
Several people mentioned that having current information on the website is always appreciated rather than just using the Facebook group. Relevant information is posted, however, a few people mentioned that the website is outdated. Updates to the website will be made by Martin Bougie, as decided at a Board meeting in 2020.

· Expansion of the beach
A proposal to expand the beach was mentioned. Board members responded in the same way as for any project proposals: a viable project with a concrete proposal must be presented.

9. Election of the Board of Directors for the next two years
We are seeking your cooperation and input to become a member of the Board of Directors. More than half of the current members of the board of directors will not seek a renewal of their mandate. The members of the association having left at the time of the general assembly, the quorum could no longer be noted. An online solution will be developed to enable a vote for Board members. 

Interested by proxy: Sylvain Bergeron as administrator. Anastasia Unterner, expressed her interest in pursuing a smooth transition in order to take the time to find another member of the association to act as secretary. 

All executive positions are for a two (2) year term.

The new executive proposed to the members online will therefore be: 

President: 
Claude Théberge

Vice President: 
Denis Langlois

Treasurer: 
Caren Antrakidis
Secretary: 
Anastasia Unterner (in transition)
Administrators : 
Martin Bougie Richer, Christina Costy, Sylvain Bergeron et Gilles Rousseau

10. Adjournment
Gilles Rousseau moved to adjourn at 12:20, seconded by Denis Langlois. Unanimously carried.
______________________________
______________________________
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